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ANNUAL ALUMNI BANQUET
FRIDAY, APRIL 26, 2013 ~ LEXINGTON HOUSE

ANNUAL GOLF OUTING - Wednesday, August 7, 2013 ~ Gleneagles C.C.

From the President

I hope that everyone was
ble to enjoy the summer and
ope you are getting ready for
another great year as an alum-
nus. As you will see later in
the newsletter, we have a lot of events to keep you
involved and hopefully, to get more of you involved.
The school is off to another successful start and as
some of you may have read, a great year last year,
with 100% graduation rate and 100% acceptance
into colleges. I do not want to get into the politics of
education, but I wish our city schools could have the
kind of success that we have at Leo.

I would like to share a story with you that may
be familiar to some. My love affair with Leo started
on January 9", 1971. That’s the day I took the en-
trance exam. We had a lot of guys from St. Nicks
take the test there; McGarr, Jonker, Kleinick, Deste-
fano, Stecich, McGowan, Kelly; I am sure I am
missing some. I ran into some guys from other par-
ishes and we are still friends to this day. I couldn’t
wait to get home and tell my parents how the test
went. How big the school was and how I couldn’t
wait to go to high school. My brother went to Til-
den, so I was lucky to be going to a Catholic high
school. When I got home, my uncle was sitting at
the kitchen table. Not all that unusual, but my mom
and dad were not home. He proceeded to tell me
that my father died that morning and my mom was
making arrangements for him. You can imagine the
tailspin your life takes in an instant. I learned two

very important lessons that day, although I wouldn’t
know it until years later. My mother never wavered
in my quest to go to Leo. We didn’t have a lot of
money, but she said, “We will figure it out.” The sec-
ond is how welcoming Leo and the archdiocese were
in helping me go to Leo. If it wasn’t for their gener-
osity, I would not have been able to go. They BOTH
felt that a young man should have the structure in his
life to be successful. The reason that I am sharing this
with you is that there are hundreds of young men out
there who are part of single family homes and some
that really have no home at all. In order for them to
get a good, quality Catholic education, they need as-
sistance. Assistance can be in many forms, so if you
can help out, I am sure that Dan McGrath and Phil
Mesina would welcome it.

This is an election year, and the membership has
some very deserving individuals that will take the or-
ganization to the next level. If you would like to get
involved, please contact me or any of the other offi-
cers or better yet, come to a meeting. (Check the web
for dates and times)

In my two years as President, we have made some
great strides in the organization. Our numbers are up
for the major events, our contributions to the school
have increased and we continue to get more of our
alumni involved in our great organization. We are on
solid footing and we will continue to grow stronger
and bigger with the likes of all of you.

I wish you all a great and healthy year and look for-
ward to seeing you at our events.

John Gardner-‘75

johnggardner@gmail.com



Alumni Banquet

The 2012 Alumni Banquet was held at the Lexing-
ton House and again proved to be a great success
with over 650 Leo Men and guests attending. This
event is an excellent way to connect with your class-
mates and fellow alumni. The 2013 Banquet will be
held at the Lexington House on Friday April 26,
2013. Please begin to make plans on attending. Reach
out to your classmates and have them come out. We
are looking for Class Captains to help out with the
Jubilee Classes and we are also looking for Captains
of the 30th, 35th and 40th year classes. Let's make
this year’s Banquet even bigger and better. Thanks
again.

Fundraising for Leo

Kevyn Giggers from the class of 88 has come up
with an interesting and very worthwhile way of rais-
ing money for our school. It provides and immediate
benefit for the school and a lasting benefit for our
alumni and friends.

As Leo High School continues the current renais-
sance as the “miracle on 79th street” and opening the
doors to educate future leaders, you can contribute
through giving and upgrading the campus landscape
at the same time. By purchasing a brick paver, your
donation will help sustain the place that molded us
into the Leo Men we are today. Imagine your name,
the name of a loved one or classmate that has tran-
scended, or your company and/or organization en-
graved on a brick as a symbol of foundation in the
front courtyard of the school. As our alma mater pre-
pares for the future, be a part of the movement! Brick
pavers make a wonderful gift to yourself and the
school. “Facta Non Verba” - Deeds not words.

Contact Kevyn at kevyngiggers@yahoo.com or
the company at bricksrus.com/order/leohighschool

Golf Outing Huge Success

Good weather returned for this year’s golf outing
and with it came an outing that met all of our high
expectations. We had 241 golfers, which is the largest
it has been in years. The prize and raffle tables, with
much help from many of our members, were well
stocked with wonderful gifts. The food and ambience
at Gleneagles was top shelf as usual. I would like to
thank my committee: Jim Farrell and Larry Bahna-

man, my wife Nannette, and as always the ladies
who come out all day to work the registration desk
and banquet functions. Also while many people
contributed prizes special recognition must go out to
Dan McGrath and John Gardner who went above
and beyond in securing donations.
Rich Furlong

P.S. Rich, thanks again for a great time and turnout.
Looking forward to next year.

Online Store

With the holidays approaching, your Leo High
School Alumni Association in partnership with Mid-
west Promotional Group, have put together an
Online Store. We are offering polo shirts, wind
shirts, hooded sweatshirts, t-shirts for kids, hats and
coffee mugs. Please go to the Alumni website and
‘click’ the store and it will take you right to the order
page. You can pay by credit card or check. If spe-
cial delivery options are needed, please contact Tom
Lynch at 708-598-5999. If you would like to recom-
mend another item for the store to offer, please con-
tact Tom. -

Annual Alumni Awards

It once again is time to ask you to provide the
Alumni Association with nominations for our annual
awards. These awards are open to nomination by all
Leo H.S. Graduates or past and present faculty
members. The nominations will be submitted at our
monthly meetings in November and December with
voting conducted at the January meeting. We
strongly encourage you to submit a nomination of a
candidate who displays the qualities of each award.

Our most important award is that of Man of the
Year. This award is bestowed upon an individual
who has benefitted Leo H.S. in an extraordinary
way. Many have helped Leo, but this award is re-
served for the person who has demonstrated an out-
standing effort to show what it truly means to be a
“Leo Man”.

We also present a Community Service Award to
an Alumnus who shows an outstanding example of
promoting the community around him. This is not
specific to the Leo community, but the community
in which they lend their efforts.



The Dr. Tom Driscoll award, named after the
man who went above and beyond the call of duty in
making sure Leo H.S. continues to be the success it
remains today, is also open for nomination. The re-
cipient of this award will have shown extraordinary
devotion in helping Leo carry on the outstanding
tradition of excellence that we all know and appreci-
ate.

Finally, the Alumni Association is assisting the
School in choosing candidates for the Hall of Fame.
Hall of Fame honors are given to individuals who
have given their time, talent or financial support of
Leo High School. Typically, six members will be
honored each year and often times they are nomi-
nated a few times before they are inducted.

Please submit your nominations for all awards,
along with a brief resume of their qualifications as
soon as you can. These can be sent to the Leo H.S.
Alumni Assn., P.O. Box 603, Oak Lawn, IL 60454
Attn; Dan Stecich or email me at
dnno215@sbcglobal.net

Silver Jubilee Class

The class of 1988 is looking to “fill the house™ at
our annual banquet. There are several men that are
helping out. Please contact them. Dan Mann, Keith
Miller, William Pienas, and Kevyn Giggers,
kevyngiggers@yahoo.com

Class of 1983 / 30 Year Reunion

The class of 83 is looking for classmates for their
30" year reunion. Please contact Dan at
danielrjmoss@gmail.com, call my cell at 312-282-
6196 or sign up at the on Facebook’s Leo Class of
1983 page https://www.facebook.com/#!/
LeoClassOf1983 and join the group to be on the
planning committee. Thanks Dan Moss

Class 0of 1973 / 40 Year Reunion

Anyone interested in being part of the committee
for the 40 year reunion please contact Bill Holland
as soon as possible. Contact information: (773) 779-
5054 Home, (312) 803-6345 Work, (312) 805-9200
Cell, e-mail: wbh3rd@aol.com. We are looking to
pack the house so the more the merrier. Thanks. Bill
Holland

Leo Basketball Players Recognition
Saint Xavier Men’s Basketball extends an invita-
tion to Leo alumni to attend a Basketball game at Saint
Xavier, 3700 W. 103rd St. between SXU & Trinity
International, December 18, at 7:00 P.M. All former
Leo players will be announced at half time of the
game if they register with John Gardner before game
date, they will also be put on pass list for free admis-
sion into the game. All tickets will be $5 at the door,
refreshments after the game. Please contact John at
johnggardner@gmail.com or at 708-499-2726.
Tom O’Malley *57, Head Men’s Basketball Coach, St.
Xavier University

Alumni Basketball Night
February 8, 2013

Three years ago we started having “Alumni Night”
basketball games at which we are spectators not par-
ticipants. What started out as 75 alumni in our spa-
cious gym grew to 250 and has been a very positive
item in our very strong Leo Alumni Association.

Last year Mother Nature dealt us a severe blow. An
eight inch snowstorm the day of the game cancelled all
high school basketball games in metropolitan Chicago.
The game was against one of our Christian Brothers of
Ireland schools, St. Laurence. Our Alumni Night was
pushed back two weeks to the St. Francis de Sales
game. An ice storm held the crowd back to about 75
people.

This year, our night will be February 8™ 2013, a
home game against St. Laurence. Hopefully February
will treat us better than January.

Once again, we will have a Leo bus leaving from
Father Perez Knights of Columbus Hall (111" St.) at
6:15 for the 7:30 PM game. The bus will take us back
to Perez after the game for free pizza and a cash bar.
As the evening wears on, the old stories get a little
longer.

Please contact all of your relatives, classmates, etc.
for a fun night. Girls are welcome at the game and
Perez. Tickets for the game are $5 at the door only.
Parking is available in the Leo lot across the street.

Gene Earner ‘50

(708) 636-8827
PS-Gene, thanks again for putting this together. It is
always fun filled and well run. John Gardner



Lions of Laughter 2012
Date: Friday, November 16, 2012
Place: Beverly Art Center (111" and Western, Chi-
cago, IL) Phone: 773-445-3838
Cost: Same Price As Last Year!! $40 per person (in
advance) $50 per person (at the door that night)
Purchase Tickets Through: Bob Standring (773) 881-
800, At Beverly Art Center’s Website
www.beverlyartcenter.org (Go to the “Date of events
on November 16, 2012”), Fr. Perez K of C Hall
Featuring: Past Leo Grads Performing:

Paul Kelly ‘66

Bill (Soups) Campbell ‘66

Kenny Howell 83

Mike Toomey (Honorary Leo Grad!)
Questions: Call or E-Mail Bob Standring

(773)881-8000 — Work

(773)457-3884 — Cell

roberttstandring@aol.com — e-mail

Leo Update

Leo opened for the 2012-2013 school year with a
75% increase in freshman enrollment and the biggest
boost in enrollment in years. We are still admitting
students — at least two every week.

The football team is off with a 2-1 start and look-
ing to a solid season. There is planned a very special
game between sibling school Brother Rice and the
Lions on October 19th and it is hoped that game will
played at St. Xavier University. At half-time the fam-
ily of Mr. & Mrs. James Arneberg will present Leo
President Dan McGrath with a check in the memory
of a great Leo and Catholic League name.

When the CPS strike hit, Chicago Tribune colum-
nist John Kass paid a visit to Leo in response to CTU
President Karen Lewis’ remark that on Monday of
Day One ‘all of the real schools would be on strike.”
John Kass wrote about an unreal school that sends all
of its graduates to college and manages to so without
public money. Leo is unreal, because the Alumni
gives unreal support! Kass used his day at Leo to
make a case for Real Reform in Education- Vouchers
—and did not get to praise the Alumni as he wished. I
mention this, because Kass knows and honors your
work as much as everyone here at Leo appreciates
your fierce support.

One of our young men interviewed by John Kass,
Jeremy Clark —our Jack Howard Scholar — was in-
vited by the head of the Chicago office of FBI spend
a day with him in the FBI Headquarters. Unreal? No
sir. Typical Leo story.

Drop in to see us and the great young men you
are helping. These are great kids who do you all
great honor with their efforts. We are proud of
every Leo man!

Thank you for your heart-felt support of Antonio
Davis, a Leo freshman who was murdered this sum-
mer. Leo purchased Antonio’s grave site and cov-
ered all of the family’s expenses in this tragedy.
God bless all Leo men!

Dan McGrath/Pat Hickey

Leo Veterans Observances

Leo High School, site of Veterans Observance on
Friday, November 2, 2012 at 11:00 A.M

Contact - Mr. Pat Hickey, Director of Develop-
ment (773) 224-9600 ex. 208, Leo High School
7901 South Sangamon Street, Chicago 60620

Leo High School, Leo Alumni Association wel-
comes all veterans to the Memorial Observance at
the Leo War Memorial in the school’s courtyard.
Leo High School Principal Phil Mesina (USAF ret.)
and Vice Principal Frank Wilson (USMC ret.) will
direct the observance which features presentations
by Veterans, wreath laying by John Gardner, Presi-
dent of the Alumni Association.

Leo High School erected a memorial in 1965 to
the many Leo men who have died serving America
in World War II, Korea, and Vietnam and the Windy
City Veterans of Chicago updated the engraved
names and constructed permanent lighting for the
memorial. Last year more than two hundred people
joined the 150 Leo students in honoring America’s
war fallen.

Last but not certainty least

Brother Jim Glos Leo '56 is asking for donations
to his environmental work in Peru. Anyone interest
in donating here's the address:
c/o Br. Jim Glos, Peru Missions
10118 S. Seeley, Chicago, IL 60643



In Memoriam

May their souls and all the souls of the
faithfully departed rest in peace. Amen.

James Robert Reedy ‘37

Patrick M. Larmon ‘38

William E. Saxelby ‘38

George D. Ryan ‘38

Edward E. Pfingston ‘39

Edward J. Murphy ‘39

Richard P. Williams ‘40

Edward F. Madden ‘40

Bernard M. Sullivan ‘42

Edwin V. Kelley ‘42

Joan M. McCann, Wife of Allan ‘43
Harry G. "Bud" Richards ‘43
Robert J. Madden ‘43

Mary Catherine Arneberg, Wife of Jim‘43
Edward J. Condon ‘44

Edwin T. Sujack ‘44

Donald J. Walsh ‘45

Thomas E. McCue ‘45

James E. Burke ‘45

Adrian Lindeman ‘46

William J. Dignan ‘46

Charles T. Cody ‘47

Andrew N. Sloyan ‘47

Robert L. Kurtz ‘47

John J. McGeehan, Sr. ‘48
James E. Whelton, Sr. ‘48
Richard C. Steinhauer ‘48

Ed McQuaid, father of Kevin ‘48
Richard E. Billish ‘48

Thomas J. Donohue ‘49

Paul J. Spisak ‘49

Peter J. King, Jr. ‘49

Edward D. Boyle ‘50

James L. Coghlan ‘50

Margaret T. Spatz, wife of Tom Spatz’51
Robert E. Virene ‘51

Frank J. Burge ‘51

John "Jack" W. Herman ‘52
Edward S. Smierciak ‘52

John J. "Jack" Conaghan 52
Thomas J. Browne ‘52

William McKenna, MD 53

John M. Donegan ‘55

Frederick "Fred" J. Wall III 55

Earl G. Steglich ‘55

Richard M. Boyle ‘57

Thomas J. Maurer ‘57

Joseph A. Nowaczyk, Sr. ‘57
Dennis B. Murray ‘57

Afra C. Pepping, mother of Bern ‘57
Joseph Curry ‘57

Roger W. Jaeger ‘59

Daniel E. Reardon ‘60

George M. Pratl ‘61

Kenneth R. Kowalewski ‘61, former Christian
Brother and Teacher

Joseph W. O'Neill ‘62

Tony Tunney Jr., son of Tony Tunney, Sr. ‘65
J. Martin Walsh ‘66

Kevin Daley ‘68

Daniel P. MacAskill ‘71

Luther Rawlings, Faculty

Estelle Farrell, mother of Anthony Mellens '64 and

John Farrell '69.

Genevieve Szczesniak, mother of Ronald '65 and

John '69
Eddie Perkins, Boxing Coach

George "Mick" Moss, Father of Jim ‘66, Mike ‘69,

Bill 75 and Dan 83

Antonio Davis, Incoming Freshman-14 years old
Br. John Paul Medivit, CFC Former teacher at Leo




2012 Golf Outing
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Best Wishes
Michael Granfield ‘61

John G. Linehan ‘77
Vice President - Investments
Financial Advisor

Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC

30 South Wacker Drive, Suite 4000
Chicago, IL 60606

Tel 312-630-7189

Member FINRA/SIPC

Best Wishes
Jim Farrell ‘61
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Infinity Electrical
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Best Wishes
Daniel Casey ‘60




BOOSTER CLUB MEMBERS

Chris Cargher ‘88
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THOMAS P. BOYLE ‘65

Robert J. Sheehy, Jr. ‘71
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Printing Company
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65160 West 95th Street
Oak Lawn, Illinois 60453

Thomas J. Sulfivan, PE., BCEE ‘57
Managing Principal
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Best Wishes
Michael Steele ‘64
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Best Wishes

James Stankiewicz,
M.D. ‘66
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Jack Burgman ‘sg
2801 Lakeside Dr., Suite 211
Bannockburn, 1L 60015
Phone 312-342-9223 ~ Fax 847-604-8033
jack@inconcerttravel.com
Full Service Travel Management L 3
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BEDFORD PARK POLICE DEPARTMENT

PHILIP NERELLI
LIEUTENANT #15

(From the Great Class of 75)

6701 S. ARCHER
BEDFORD PARK, IL 60501  PHONE: 708-458.3388 EXT 5404

Congratulations to
Coach Tom Spatz
“Class of ‘61

BEST WISHES, MAYOR JIM SEXTON,
EVERGREEN PARK

AND ALL THE WOOD ST. GUYS
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535 Lakemont Ct., # 612 Phone: (770) 518-8963

y AUTO GROUP_

ON ROOSEVELT RD.

Gerard J. Haggerty, Sr."6

DON LEWANDOSKI ‘47
CHAIRMAN

5900 Archer Rood 7
Symmit, llinois £
60501

Roswell, GA 30075 Fax: (770) 518-1282 708 5630600 s
frank @ expoanswers.com WWW.EXPOanswers.com President ROMOTIONAL GROUP midwesigrp.com £
@ Prudential POWER ROGERS & SMITH, PC. This
William E. Bires Class of 64 JOSEPH A. POWER, JR. ‘70
Broker / Owner Attomney at Law .
bbiros@bisosrealestate.com Three First National Plaza SpaCe
Biros Real Estate 70 West Madison Street, 55th Floor
Chicago, Ilinois 606024212 .
a;"‘;éﬂ ﬂﬁﬁm@&“ - TEL: 312 236 9381 Available
Direct Line 708 2377711 FAX: 312 236 0920
www bilibirosrealestate com www.prslaw.com
E-MAIL: joepower@prslaw.com
Standard Bank BSK&L BARSH |
Robert A. Kelly Marsh USA Inc.
and Trust Co. BROCKHAUS, STUBER, FOX & LLOYD, L. SeniorVice President 500 e Moo st
312 627 6240 Fax 312 627 6172
7800 West 95th Street AR
. " Michael ). Fox 76
HleOI’y HlllS, IL 60457 10933 S, Central Ave., Suite 2000
P.0. Box 598 708-857-8811 MARSH MERCER KROLL
Oak Lawn, IL 60454-0598 FAX 708-857-8822 [ Pt el
e-mail: mfox®@bsflinsurance.com
Venterra 926 Main Street ﬁ Q BALL BRETT '54
SR & Lemont, lllincls 60439 APS4Paint@sbcglobal.com
o N:r:;-m»zsov;asl;f\:?:e Phone: (630) 257-7304 DOMESTIC-FOREIGN-CUSTOM PAINTS
Cago, e 7
T 3100 e N Fax: (630) 257-8218 AR ELECTRIC-HAND-SPECIALTY TOOLS
7736312025 fax AUTOMOTIVE auvtomotive painters supply
ENTERPRISES ED PFLEGER
George W. Rourke ‘59 4 3750 WEST 63d so‘l REET CHICAGO, il 60629
President and Chief Executive Officer <4 Ck sy Chassis” 3127354770 Fax. 312-735-4567
ﬁﬂl‘ 3M DUPONT
KIWANIS PEANUT DAY, INC.

N

www.leoalumni.org
The Leo Alumni Association Website

Bill McMahon ‘62
Former Executive Secretary
1-888-PNUT-FUN (768-838€)

Fax: (630) 990-7401
Office: (630) 990-0400

900 Jorle Boulevard
Oak Brook, IL 60623

Robert J. Sheehy & Sons
Funeral Home
(708) 857-7878

9000 West 151st Street
Orland Park, Illinois 60462

4950 West 79th Street
Burbank, Illinois 60459

: LA
llegiance
Auto ® Home @ Life ® Business ® Health
Insurance Services, Inc.
Raynold T. Petrocelli ‘70
CLU, ChFC
100 Tower Drive, Suite 120 Direct: 630-908-4222
Burr Ridge, IL 60527 @ Fax: 6304681702

email: rpefro@asnoa.net Toll Free: 877-663-5600 x 222

(312) 780-1000
FAx (312) 332-6136

WILLIAM G. O'TOOLE ‘52

ATTORNEY AT LAW

BureE 510
JAROS, MTTLE & O'ToOLE, LTD. 20 N. CLARK ST.
ATTORNEYS AT LAW CricAGO, ILUNDIS 60602

The Nanshe Group, LLC I ER: e} Commercial | P P 1730461048 Crkcags, 160633
INSURORS, INC.
One Westbrook Corporate Center James PHallberg (G0 Wedrpk Accounting Service
Suite 300 b LARRY WEDRYK 164
Oak Brook, IL 60523 Cell:(708) 341-5100 Complete Tax Service
Professional Bookkeeping e-malk: bmia5@flesh.net
9 URGONE « Treasury Strategies « Polo Shirts « Gym Shorts
T he Car aher S « Technology Solutions « Windshirts « T-shirts for Kids
« Tax Supervision » Fleece Jackets o Coffee M
Art ‘47 John ‘80 * Business Systems B Hooded.Swuuhlru . H::e -
Joe ‘81 Rob ‘83 Michael J. Gurgone, C.P.A., C.MLA. “76 Please go to the alumni webpage
Chris ‘88 Bill 91 CEO www.leoalumni.org

10409 Emerald Drive * Orland Park, Illinois 60467
708 - 364 - 6900 « GGrouplnc@comcast.net

and “click” on the store.




